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Joint Statement from Phoenix Public Schools Superintendents 

We, the K-12 public school system of Phoenix, span over 220-square 

miles and 32 zip codes, consist of 13 elementary districts and one high 

school district, and jointly serve over 100,000 students and 10,000 

educators. We share the same communities, same neighborhoods, same 

parks, same stores, same places of worship, same families, same 

students. We also share the same vision and values for our city. 

We believe in the limitless potential of the beautiful youth we serve. We 

believe in equity, access, and opportunity for all. We remove barriers to, 

and create systems that, ensure high levels of learning for every child in 

Phoenix. We know that parents and caregivers want quality school 

choices that meet the academic, social, emotional, and physical needs of 

their children. We know that our educators - our teachers, our counselors 

and social workers, our education support professionals, and our 

administrators - are all essential to the growth and development of our 

students. Our youth must be known, loved, respected, and supported in 

order to meet their full potential. 

Phoenix has been hit hard by the spread of COVID-19. Our families, our 

employees, and our districts have been impacted dramatically and, in 

some cases, tragically by the virus. For the past six months, the fourteen 

superintendents in the Phoenix Union footprint have met weekly with the 

belief that we are stronger, smarter, and more strategic together than we 

are apart. We are now a united team committed to tackling some of the 

toughest issues that our city has ever faced - a global healthcare 

pandemic, social unrest and a demand for racial equality, families in crisis, 

and a pending recession. 

Following safety guidelines, we recently met in person for the first time 

since 2019. The goal of this meeting was to identify what common 

commitments, practices, and models we could jointly adopt as we 

consider returning to in-person learning. We discussed what it means to 

put the health, safety, and wellness of our communities first. We 

reviewed best practices, shared our current models, and studied 

examples from across the country. By the end of our meeting, we came 

to two realizations. 




